






31 August 2005

TO:  Chair, UC Collection Development Committee

FROM:  David Farrell, Chair, UC Archivists Council

SUBJECT: 2004-2005 UCAC Annual Report

The UC Archivists Council (UCAC) met twice; first, at UC Santa Cruz (7-8 October 2004) and, second, at UC Riverside (29 April 2005). Midway through the year the chair resigned to take a new job out of state, and David Farrell (UCB) assumed the position of chair, while John Skarstad (UCD) assumed the position of vice chair.

1.  Goals and Objectives: We reviewed our goals and objectives for the year, which are summarized here (see http://libraries.universityofcalifornia.edu/cdc/ucac/index.html for complete details, including UCAC’s goals, objectives, minutes, and other documents). The year’s objectives include contributing to the work of the UC Records Management Committee (in particular, the revision of the Records Disposition Schedule); monitoring the disposition of theses and dissertations; supporting systemwide initiatives involving archives management and the work of the California Digital Library (CDL); supporting the UC History Digital Archives; and maintaining the currency of UCAC’s part of the UC website.  

2. Activities and Accomplishments:

· Two members of UCAC attended meetings of the UC Records Management Committee and contributed revisions for two of the Records Retention and Disposition Schedule sections (“Research” and “Budget”). This is a core activity of the University, as the Schedule governs the life cycle of systemwide University records (appraisal, retention, and disposal), and, in some cases, local campus records. Participation by UCAC members is of special importance because it reinforces the importance of the University’s historical records.

· The UCAC advised CDL on the viability of digital formats as a preservation medium. The Committee’s opinion is that digital may certainly be considered a preservation format, but not until appropriate policies, procedures, and technical infrastructure are in place. Further, UCAC advised CDL to contribute to, and lead, national efforts in this direction which are of interest to our colleagues in the Library of Congress, the American Library Association, the Association of Research Libraries, and the Society of American Archivists.

· “Policies for Administration of University of California Archives,” our core collective policy, was revised and copies circulated to Records Management Committee and Heads of Special Collections for review and comment.

· UC History Digital Archives was advised on their program for digitizing university records; funds were procured for preparing an expanded California Loyalty Oath Controversy website.

· A draft “Policy Statement on Faculty Papers” was reviewed, and scheduled for completion this year.

· The pilot project on electronic theses and dissertations includes representatives from the San Diego, San Francisco, and Santa Barbara campuses.

· Representatives from the Berkeley and San Francisco campus are preparing a proposal, to include archival records and oral histories, to document stem cell research in California.

· UCAC decided to reduce their bi-annual meeting days; henceforth we will meet one day twice a year.

3. Impact of UCAC activities:  In this year’s activities UCAC broadened and enriched the available collections, lowered or contained costs, and made collections more available by (a) coordinating and keeping current our “Policies for Administration,” policy on collecting faculty papers, and the Record Retention and Disposition Schedules; (b) advising CDL to take affirmative action to make digital formats perpetual; (c) finding funding for the expanded California Loyalty Oath Controversy; (d) working on a coordinated policy to document stem cell research in California; and (e) reducing our bi annual meeting days by half, and consulting by telephone and email between scheduled meetings. 

4. Next Meeting of UCAC:  Friday, October 21, 2005, in Berkeley.

